When the site was surveyed in January 2016 by the Kent & Medway Safety Camera
Partnership, their comments were as follows:

» The remit of the Partnership extends to addressing injury road crashes where
excess speed has been a factor. Although there have been a number of fatal
and serious injury crashes on London Road as it passes through Teynham
excess speed has not been recorded as a factor in any of them.

» Although excess speed was clearly a factor in the fatal crash on New Year's
Day 2016 it was not the only factor and as such it is unlikely that the

presence of either a fixed or mobile enforcement site in Teynham would have
affected the outcome.

Attached to this letter is a copy of the Kent & Medway Safety Camera Partnership
report for Teynham.

If the local residents, as a community, are concerned about vehicles speeding in the
area they can also contact the Kent Police Speed Watch Team at

httgs:llwww.kent.golice.ukladvic:elcommunig-suggortlsgeedwatchl

This team can provide training on community led speed enforcement, and act as a link
with the local Police regarding Police speed enforcement.

Thank you for raising these matters with us. | understand you are concemed for road
safety at this location and | can reassure you that we take this matter seriously. As part

of our annual Casualty Reduction Programme we will continue to moenitor the safety
record in the area.

Yours sincerely

Matthew Balfour

CC: Clir Andrew Bowles, Local Member for Swale East



